McKownville Improvement Association, Wednesday March 30, 2005, 7-9pm Holiday Inn Express, 1442 Western Avenue

Guilderland Tax Assessor Carol A. Wysomski will be our speaker this month. Please come, bring a friend, be informed, ask your questions.

Other business during the evening will include reports from the Tree Committee (Sue Brown chair), the Treasurer (Paul Haldeman), and the Farmer's Market Committee (Laura Whalen, David Knight). During the past few weeks there was another burglary in McKownville and more complaints about odors from the City land fill. The Hearing on the proposed Starbucks at 1206-1210 Western—near Sutters—is yet to be held. Generally, the Association is concerned about its appearance, parking, traffic, the safety of pedestrians, and storm water runoff from the site. The site is partly in the City of Albany and its low point at the rear is a collection spot for storm water from properties in both the City of Albany and nearby Guilderland properties. The proposal is made more complicated because part of the site is leased to Sutters for parking.

This year—in 2005--construction of the sidewalk on McKown Road and installation of bus shelters along Western Avenue in McKownville--will likely occur. These are wonderful improvements that we have worked very hard for. Give yourself—and our elected officials-a warm round of applause.

And on May 21, 2005, noon to 3pm the McKownville Volunteer Fire Department and the Association will host a party to celebrate the transfer of the 1247 Western Avenue property (the Blue House) to the Fire Department. Games and food will be provided along with a horse and buggy ride---please come and help us celebrate—and to thank the Town officers for getting rid of the infamous Blue House.

Concerning the Thruway proposed "flyover," we must keep up the pressure. Recently the Thruway indicated that noise barricades would in all likelihood be installed to protect McKownville residents in Woodscape and nearby properties. This is a GREAT victory. It pays to protest. Do call the Thruway again and ask that the Western Avenue flyover not be built.

Officers

Don Reeb, President, 5 Norwood Street, 489-3909 Bill Meehan, Vice President, 7 Country Road, 456-4564 David Knight, Secretary, 11 Mercer Street, 438-9269 Paul Haldeman, Treasurer, 5 Country Road, 456-9557

Members of the Board Sue Brown

Sue Brown 6 Westlyn Place 482-2355

Doug Smith 5 McKown Road 482-6081

Alice Torda 2 Knowles Terrace 489-3613

Martha Harausz 1445 Western Avenue 489-3855

Laura Whalen 12 Providence St. 482-2531

Jim White 8 Brookwood St 459-9176 Marty Gnacik 15 Elmwood St. 438-9160

Steve Berg 7 Elmwood St. 438-6795

Joe Trapasso 25 Parkwood St 438-0870

Comments about this announcement can be sent to dreeb@albany.edu.